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Judge hears New York redistricting battle over where to count prisoners

by Jon Campbell 

October 5, 2011

ALBANY — A battle over where to count prisoners when state and congressional lines are redrawn was in court Tuesday, with a state judge questioning why inmates should be counted any differently than visiting college students or elderly nursing home patients.

Attorneys for a group of Senate Republicans, the state Attorney General's office and two civil rights groups made their cases in state Supreme Court. The Republicans are claiming a 2009 law requiring prisoners to be counted at their last-known address violates the state constitution.

Prisoners had previously been counted where they are incarcerated at the time of the U.S. Census. The new law was passed when Democrats controlled the Senate, but Republicans regained control of the chamber this year.

"At the end of the day, the issue isn't whether a prisoner should be counted in one place or another," said David Lewis, the Senate GOP attorney. "The issue is whether the statute can make that change when the constitution says what it says."

When it comes to redistricting, Lewis argued that the state constitution requires New York to follow the population figures from the U.S. Census, which counts prisoners at their incarcerated location.

But attorneys for the state Attorney General's office and the NAACP Legal Defense Fund argued that case law allows the state Legislature to determine how to interpret the Census figures. They also argued that counting prisoners at a location where they don't participate in the community is unfair.
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